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 MEETING OF THE OPERATIONS COMMITTEE 
OF THE CITY OF GREATER SUDBURY 

   
Council Chamber 
Tom Davies Square 

Monday, July 6, 2015 
Commencement: 9:33 a.m. 

   
  COUNCILLOR ROBERT KIRWAN, IN THE CHAIR 
   
Present  Councillors Dutrisac, Kirwan, Cormier, Reynolds, Landry-Altmann 

 
Councillor Lapierre 

   
City Officials 
 

 Tony Cecutti, General Manager of Infrastructure Services; Brigitte 
Sobush, Deputy City Clerk; Nick Benkovich, Director 
Water/Wastewater Services; David Shelsted, Director, Roads & 
Transportation Services; Liana Bacon, Legislative Compliance 
Co-Ordinator 

   
DECLARATIONS OF PECUNIARY INTEREST AND THE GENERAL NATURE THEREOF 
   
  None declared. 
   
CONSENT AGENDA  
   
  The following recommendation was presented: 

 
OP2015-17 Cormier/Landry-Altmann: THAT the City of Greater 
Sudbury approves Operations Committee Consent Agenda Item 
C-1 and receives Item C-2 for information only.  

CARRIED 
   
  The following are the Consent Agenda Items: 
   
ROUTINE MANAGEMENT REPORTS 
   
Item C-1 
Water Wastewater 
Drinking Water  
Quality Management 
System Report 

 Report dated June 18, 2015 from the General Manager of 
Infrastructure Services regarding Water Wastewater Drinking 
Water Quality Management System Report. 
 
OP2015-18 Cormier/Landry-Altmann: THAT the City of Greater 
Sudbury endorses the Operational Plan for the Drinking Water 
Quality Management System (DWQMS), and the Quality Policy 
that supports the Quality Management System (QMS), that is 
maintained by the Infrastructure Services department’s Water & 
Wastewater Services Division (WWS).   

 CARRIED 
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CORRESPONDENCE FOR INFORMATION ONLY 
   
Item C-2 
Water Production & 
Metered Consumption 
History (2006-2014) 

 Report dated June 12, 2015 from the General Manager of 
Infrastructure Services regarding Water Production & Metered 
Consumption History (2006-2014).  
 
OP2015-19 Landry-Altmann/Cormier: THAT the City of Greater 
Sudbury receives the report dated June 12, 2015 from the 
General Manager of Infrastructure Services regarding Water 
Production & Metered Consumption History (2006-2014), for 
information only.  

 CARRIED 
   
REGULAR AGENDA 
   
MANAGERS’ REPORTS 
   
Item R-1 
Amendment to Surplus 
Fill By-Law 2003-282 

 Report dated June 18, 2015 from the General Manager of 
Infrastructure Services regarding Amendment to Surplus Fill By-
Law 2003-282.  
 
The following recommendation was presented: 
 
OP2015-20 Dutrisac/Cormier: THAT the City of Greater Sudbury 
directs staff to prepare revisions to the Surplus Fill By-Law 2003-
282 all in accordance with Scenario 2 from the report dated June 
18, 2015 from the General Manager of Infrastructure Services. 

DEFERRED 
This report is deferred to the October 5, 2015 meeting in order for 
the Interim Auditor General to complete his Audit. 

   
   
Item R-2 
Arterial And Collector 
Roads - Financial Plan 

 Report dated June 18, 2015 from the General Manager of 
Infrastructure Services regarding Arterial And Collector Roads - 
Financial Plan for information only. 

   
   
MOTIONS   
   
Item M-1 
Request for All Way 
Stop at Jeanne d'Arc 
and Heritage Drive 

 The following recommendation was presented by Councillor 
Lapierre: 
 
OP2015-21 Dutrisac/Cormier:  WHEREAS in 2011, all way stop 
requests were reviewed for several intersections along Jeanne 
d’Arc Street in Hanmer and were recommended against based on 
traffic volume and collision information;  
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MOTIONS (cont’d)   
   
Item M-1 
Request for All Way 
Stop at Jeanne d'Arc 
and Heritage Drive 
(cont’d) 

 AND WHEREAS a playground was established at the intersection 
of Jeanne d’Arc Street and Heritage Drive in August of 2012, 
subsequent to the traffic studies conducted in 2011;  
 
AND WHEREAS as a result of the new playground, the 
intersection at Jeanne d’Arc Street and Heritage Drive is now 
subject to increased pedestrian and vehicular traffic;  
 
AND WHEREAS more children play, and more people congregate 
at this new playground location, creating an increased need for 
safety precautions, such as an all way stop;  
 
AND WHEREAS to ensure the safety of all children at play, 
pedestrians and drivers alike, we need to consider more than just 
the numbers, because even one accident is too many;  
 
THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED THAT an all way stop be installed 
at the intersection of Jeanne d’Arc Street and Heritage Drive. 

CARRIED 
   
CIVIC PETITIONS   
   
Stop Signs on  
Jeanne d’Arc 

 Councillor Lapierre submitted a petition to the Deputy City Clerk 
signed by approximately one hundred and six (106) residents, 
which will be forwarded to the General Manager of Infrastructure 
Services.  The petition is requesting the installation of stop signs 
at the intersections of Jeanne d’Arc and Grandale and Jeanne 
d’Arc and Heritage streets. 

   
   
Adjournment  Cormier/Dutrisac:  THAT this meeting does now adjourn.  Time: 

11:36 p.m. 
 CARRIED 

 
 
 
 
                                                                                                                       _____                        
 Brigitte Sobush, Deputy City Clerk 
 


